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UPDATES AT THE POOL AND CLUBHOUSE 
With the Arizona COVID-19 numbers continuing to climb, we continue to monitor the situation to 

determine when the clubhouse will be able to open. At this time, the only things open are the pool and spa. 
Up to 4 persons are allowed in the pool at one time and up to 2 persons are allowed in the spa, but no 
more than 4 individuals are allowed in the pool area at one time. There is a sign-up sheet to list up to four 
individuals for each 1-hour block of time. THERE ARE NEW POOL KEYS. If you do not have a new pool key 
and would like one, please contact Jane Brunckhorst at 520-204-0057. 

Currently, we are open with the following guidelines, which are posted on the gate to the pool area: 
ENTER AT YOUR OWN RISK 
-Do not enter if you are feeling ill or you are a high-risk individual. 
-Maintain distance of 6’ at all times. 
-2 chairs and 2 loungers to remain in designated spots. 
-A maximum of 4 Viewpoint residents allowed in area at any one time. This includes a maximum of  
 2 residents in the spa at any one time. 
-No guests or children allowed. 
-Wear facial masks when out of pool. Do not wear masks when swimming. 
-Residents must use their own hand sanitizer and sanitizing wipes to clean chairs, handrails, or any  
 previously touched surfaces before exiting area. 
-There is no access to bathrooms. 
-Pool/Spa hours: 10:00 am – 7:00 pm 
SIGN IN/OUT SHEET TO RESERVE TIME: Sign in/out to reserve time to use the pool/spa.  
CLOSURES: 
-Entire clubhouse is closed at this time. 
-Side storage room is also closed.  
-Water fountain is closed. 
Volunteers who test pool and spa in the morning will also sanitize chairs, gate, outside shower handles, etc.  
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MORE UPDATES AT THE POOL  
As with all things, as they age, things will break. 

Recently, we noticed that the pool cover was not 
working. Until we get it fixed, the pool cover will be 
staying open.  

As well, the cover on the spa tore, and we had to 
replace that. That repair/replacement was a lot less 
expensive than it will be for the pool cover. The new 
one looks very nice. Our pool monitors uncover the spa 
and replace the cover at the end of the day. 

And, finally . . . this one is going to take a little 
while. We recently noticed that the caulking has broken 
free near the hand rail at the entrance of the pool. It 
was determined that there is a pipe to the pool-fill valve 
that has developed a leak and has already damaged 
some of the caulking. This will require cutting the pool 
decking around the fill valve, replacing the broken pipe, 
and repairing the damaged areas. This will take several 
days to complete, and may required closing the pool for 
a day or so at some point to allow repairs to “cure”. 
Stay tuned for timing on that one. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

POOL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Many of our friends have gone to their summer 

homes or are on extended vacations. Those of us left 
here in Viewpoint are keeping things going as needed 
and watching our yards for weeds (if the Monsoons 
finally come). 

Currently, we have a few volunteers now, but could 
always use more. The Pool Volunteers sign up for one 
week at a time. They open the pool by 10:00 a.m. and 
close it at 7:00 p.m. At each of those times, they test 
the ph level in both the pool and spa. They record the 
results in the book. They spray down the chairs, handles 
of the outdoor shower, the handrails to the pool and 
spa, and the gate. 

If you are interested in becoming a Pool Monitor, 
please contact Brad Freiheit at 414-617-7009 or email 
him at bfreiheit49@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COVID-19 
We’re all waiting for those numbers 

to start dropping and you can be part of 
the solution by being safe and following 
protocols. 

Remember to wear your mask when 
out in public to protect yourself and 
others. 

Wash your hands often for 20 
seconds with soap and water. 

After purchasing products at the 
store, remember to wash fruits and 
vegetables and wipe down other items 
with disinfecting wipes. 

If you would like the Sheriff’s 
Auxiliary to check on you, please call 
them to get on their list and they will be 
sure to keep you in their watchful eyes. 

Be kind to your friends and 
neighbors. Everyone is dealing with this 
pandemic in different ways. Just 
because they don’t follow the same 
steps as you doesn’t make them wrong. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our thanks to Randy 
Brunckhorst, Brad Freiheit, and 
Denny Henderson for spraying 
weeds along Camino Casa Verde 
and our public areas within 
Viewpoint. 

It’s hot work . . . and greatly 
appreciated by all our residents! 
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